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74 The committee discussed a Student Retention Report (DISCUSSION) SP/05/06. The following main points were 
noted: 
 
• In order to achieve completion rates of 85%, in line with the University’s “timely completion” KPI, an average 

retention rate across all three levels of study (for three-year first degrees) of 95% each year would need to be 
achieved, i.e. an average withdrawal rate of no higher than 5% per annum.  

• During Semester one 2018/19, the University performed better than the threshold of 5% withdrawals in nine 
departments across the six schools for full-time undergraduate degree programmes (delivered at the University or 
with UK partners).  

• Seven departments reduced withdrawal rates year-on year when comparing performance in semester one 2018/19 to 
the same period in 2017/18.  

• At the end of semester one, the retention rate was 95.66% (withdrawal rate of 4.36%). The challenge now was to 
continue to improve this performance profile throughout the remainder of the academic year.  

• The attached paper detailed the key actions being taken to promote student retention generally (including the issue 
of dormancy, which had now been addressed) and more targeted action within specific schools or to support 
vulnerable student groups.  

• A further short update report was scheduled to be provided at the June 2019 committee meeting.  

Members commented as follows: 

• Glenn Earlam commended the report and the progress made to date. 
• Sue Reece highlighted the need to really understand our students’ needs with regard to retention, which was a very 

complex issue. 
• In the process of introducing a course health check which would also aid in this area. 
• Doug Rouxel noted that within his subject area, little had been said about improving retention, but it was 

acknowledged that the subject area itself was green. This was essentially the job of the Asst Deans. 
• Glenn Earlam asked whether revenue lost as a result of attrition was discussed with Assistant Deans and Senior 

Management Teams. Liz Barnes clarified that staff had not always previously fully understood that funding was being 
lost when students were allowed to remain dormant, but a cultural change was taking place and this was now a key 
continued focus. Tash Crump noted that in meetings of the School of LSE retention group, for example, retention 
losses were always equated to a specific revenue number.  

 
It was agreed that the Student Retention Report would be referred to the Board of Governors for noting. 

75 The committee discussed a report on Apprenticeships Performance and Monitoring (DISCUSSION) SP/05/07, 
introduced by the Pro Vice Chancellor – Student Experience. The following main points were noted: 
 
• In April 2018, the OfS confirmed that level 4 and 5 apprenticeships would be subject to Ofsted inspection. The 

inspection arrangements would be monitored using the Further Education and Skills Inspection Handbook, which 
made an overall judgment of provision based on the combined assessment of four key areas. The areas were:  
o Effectiveness of Leadership and Management  
o Quality of Teaching and Learning and Assessment  








